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Community Education

1.

Ranger Care has been averaging 36 students per week for the month. The afternoon
sessions are averaging about 21 students. The morning sessions are averaging about 12
students. The hours for Ranger Care are: before school from 6:30 a.m. to 8:00 a.m.
(availability of morning hours is subject to change based on enrollment) and after school
from 3:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. on school days (Monday through Friday). Ms. Chevon
Ceron is Ranger Care Attendant. She works both the morning and afternoon sessions.
Destination Imagination afterschool Community Education STEAM program had four

teams participated in the state tournament in Plymouth, MN. The tournament was held on
the April 21st. CRES students had a special sendoff for the group on April 201, 37
students attended the Destination Imagination program. Ms. Amelia Udenberg and Ms.
Kami Berg are the advisors for the destination imagination teams.

The Art Club is meeting on Tuesdays after school at the CIHS Art Room. The club was
averaging 20 students per night. The advisor for Art Club is Mr. Andrew Otterstad.
Facility Use Requests continue to come in at a high rate to the Community Education
Department at both of our schools. The new facility scheduling program is working great
for everyone using it.

Registration night for the Bronco and Colt Baseball Teams was held on Thursday, April
19™ at CIHS. 40 players sign up to play that evening. The teams are for students in grades
3-6. Registrations continue to come in every day and we expect 55 students to sign up.
Practices will begin in May. Bryan Syrstad is the coordinator for these teams.

The Crosby-Ironton Summer Community Education Brochure was mailed to the
residents of the school district at the beginning of April.

The volunteer hours for March were 225 hours. The volunteer hours through April 15
were 105 hours. Ms. Christine Myers is the Volunteer Coordinator.

Adult Basic Education (ABE)

1.

2.

We are collaborating with Brainerd, Pequot Lakes, and Pine River in the Brainerd ABE
Consortium for 2017-2018 Adult Basic Education classes.

The Adult Basic Education (ABE) is offered through Brainerd’s ABE Consortium at
Central Lakes College. The ABE Consortium will meet at the beginning of May to
discuss the previous year results and sign the MOU for the next year. Ms. Jessica Turner
is the instructor.

We currently have 5 people participating in the program from the Crosby — Ironton area
the last month.
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Early Childhood

1. The Early Childhood Department held an early pre-school registration night on Tuesday,
April 10 at CRES. They will continue to accept registrations for classes throughout the
summer.

Submitted,

Dale J. Sova, Crosby — Ironton Community Education Director



